THE CHINESE UNIVERSITY OF HONG KONG

Senate Committee on Sub-degree, Professional and Continuing Education Programmes

Briefing Notes No. 2 (2024-25)
The Second Meeting in 2024-25 of the Senate Committee on Sub-degree, Professional and
Continuing Education Programmes (Senate Committee on SPCEP) was held on 22 January 2025.
Major items dealt with at that meeting were as follows:
Announcements related to the following items were made by the Chairperson:
e Website Updates
e Hong Kong Qualifications Register

e Sub-degree, Professional and Continuing Education Programme (SPCEP) Information System

The introduction of the following programmes was endorsed with effective dates shown:

Details With effect from
1 | Certificate Programme in English (Advanced Level) at Hong Kong
Qualifications Framework (HKQF) Level 4 by the School of Continuing March 2026
and Professional Studies

2 | Certificate Programme in English (Upper Intermediate Level) at HKQF
Level 3 by the School of Continuing and Professional Studies

3 | Higher Diploma Programme in Community Health and Services at HKQF
Level 4 by the School of Continuing and Professional Studies

June 2025

September 2025

The revised changes in entry requirements and assessment at programme level were approved while
the other revisions were noted for the Professional Diploma Programme in Communication Disorders
and Sciences at HKQF Level 6 proposed by the Department of Otorhinolaryngology, Head and Neck
Surgery, Faculty of Medicine with effect from May 2025.

The revised change in assessment at programme level was approved while the other revisions were
noted for the Professional Diploma Programme in Hearing Science and Rehabilitation at HKQF Level
6 proposed by the Department of Otorhinolaryngology, Head and Neck Surgery, Faculty of Medicine
with effect from May 2025.

The budget proposal for the Advanced Diploma Programme in Pathologists’ Assistant Training at
HKQF Level 6 submitted by the Department of Anatomical and Cellular Pathology, Faculty of

Medicine was noted.

The update on the additional teaching venues outside of Hong Kong for three programmes offered by
The Asia-Pacific Institute of Business was noted.

The Proposal of Services by the Centre for Learning Enhancement And Research for the Sub-degree
Student Experience Questionnaire (SSEQ) in 2025 was approved.

The key statistics for submission to the Committee on Re-approval of Sub-degree, Professional and
Continuing Education Programmes under the re-approval mechanism for programmes at HKQF

Levels 1-3 or equivalent were discussed.

The overall report on SSEQ for the School of Continuing and Professional Studies in 2024 was noted.

Last updated on 18 March 2025

1/1



